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CONGRESS 
September 7, 1984 

BUDGET DISCUSSION 
(. . verrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrry in-terrrrr-esting. • • ) 

Dennis Taulbee is scheduled to speak on University budget 
concerns at the next meeting of Staff Congress. The meeting is 
scheduled for Tuesday September 11 at 1:00 p.m. The location of the 
meeting will be the auditorium on the fifth floor of the 
Administrative Building (AC 506), to accomodate the anticipated 
crowd. Staff members are welcome to attend. 

PICNIC UPON US 
(Eat, drink, and~ •. ) 

Plans for the NKU Staff/Faculty picnic are being finalized. 
Please plan to attend. The picnic will be held at Green Meadows 
Picnic Grounds in Melbourne, from 1 p.m. to dusk, on Sunday September 
30. Food and beverages will be provided. The picnic is being 
sponsered by the NKU Foundation and there will be NO COST to you. 
There will be music, prizes, planned activities, etc. Be there. 

STAFF CONGRESS PERSONNEL 
----rNew blood .•. ) 

Peg Goodrich has been hired as the new Staff Congress secretary, 
replacing Vickie Dunaway, who has been hired as Fine Arts secretary. 
Thanks to Vickie for the good work that she has done (and good luck), 
and welcome to Peg. Please give her your support. 

While we are on the subject of new blood, the Liaison Committee 
of Staff Congress (we are responsible for the newsletter and other 
communication activities) is in need of a committee member to fill a 
vacancy. All staff members are eligible, and the only requirement is 
someone with good ideas who is willing to expend few hours each 
month. Interested persons should contact Don Gammon at X-6453. 

Also, volunteers are needed to help during the next Staff 
Congress elections, which will be held in October. Please contact 
Russ Kerdolff at X-6502 if you are interested. 

SOLICITING INFORMATION 

The Elections and Credentials Committee of Staff Congress has 
developed the attached qtiestionaire to aid them in conducting future 
elections. Please take the time to fill it out and return it to Russ 
Kerdolff, AC room 603. The questionaires should be returned by 
Monday, September 17. 

ID RENEWAL 

Identification cards were sent out in paycheck envelopes early 
in the summer. If you did not receive one, contact the Personnel 
Office. 

STAFF AWARDS REMINDER 

The Staff Awards luncheon will be held Thursday September 20. 
Seventy-eight employees will be recognized for 5 and 10 or more years 
of service to the University. The cost of the luncheon is $4.75 and 
the reservation deadline is upon us, Monday September 10. If you are 
interested, hurry, and call Carolyn Scheben at X-5662. 
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FAREWELLS 
( ... we wish you well ... ) 

Nancy Cahill -- Assoc. Provost Off. 
Marc Caudill -- Public Safety 
Lanny Childers -- Phy. Plant 
Paulette Dickerson -- Phy. Plant 
Sam Dixon -- Athletics 
Pat Francis -- Chase Library 
Lucille Garner -- Biology 
Connie Hurst -- Comp. Ser. 

· Harry Leist-- Phy. Plant 
Charles Lunkenheimer -- Phy. Plant 

Melissa Martz -- Bursar 
Eileen McCaulay -- Legal Serv. 
Sallie McLane -~ Chase 
Bob Miller -- Public Adm. 
S. Wayne Morehead -- Pub. Sa£. 
Leslie Ohren -- Business Adm. 
Don Puckett -- Media Services 

Tammy Shackelford -- Comp. Ser. 
David Thomas -- Public Safety 

TRANSFERS 

Linda Baumer -- Womens Studies Greg Buckler -- Public Safet.y 

NEW EMPLOYEES 

Beverly Balger -- Fine Arts 
Martha Bennett -- Chase 
Patsy Bowen -- Academ. Computing 
Mildred Bowler -- Phy. Plant 
Robert Bove -- Athletics 
Dawn Bryan -- Athletics 
Marilyn Cardin -- Human Services 
William Davis - Phy. Plant 
Carl Fleissner -- Public Safety 
Leonore Garnett -- Main Library 
Peg Goodrich -- Fac. Sen./Staff Con. 
Bev Gray -- Phy. Science 
Margaret Groeschen -- Main Library 

Norma Hamon -- Psychology 
Buster Hickey -- Phy. Plant 
Carol Jackson -- Bursar 

Ken Koester -- Purchasing 
Barb Martin -- Communications 
Kevin Mcintyre -- Health Center 
Lisa Nolan ~- Student Affairs 
Nancy Pierce -- Financial Acct. 
Kenneth Shaw ~- Biology 
Angela Taylor -- Homemaker Rntry 
Nancy Trimbur -- Arts & Sciences 
John Turner Public Safety 
Roger Walls -- Phy • . Plant 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Margie Holtz and Glen Black, both in Physical Plant, were 
married August 11. 

... 

Steve McMillen in Personal Development received a Ph.D. in 
Education at the University of Cincinnati. 

Jerri Thomas in Personal Development received a Masters degree 
in Vocational Education at the University of Cincinnati. 

S70/ 
NEW ARRIVALS 

Julie Azbill in Financial Aid gave birth to a girl. Her name is 
Rebekah Helen; born July 31, she weighed 9 lbs., length 20 inches. 

Judy Grainger in Biology had a boy on April 14, named Jonathan 
Kein, weighing 7 lb., 5-3/4 oz. 

Becky Myers in Budget & Planning had a boy, Brian Matthew, born 
July 5, and weighing 8 lb., 7 oz. 

Roseanne Rawe in the Main Library had a boy, Benjamin Vincent, 
born April 16, and weighing 6 lb., 16 oz. 

QUOTE WITHOUT COMMENT 

"But it's the truth even if it didn't happen". 
-Chief Broom in One Flew Over the Cuckoo's Nest 
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Staff Congress Credentials & Elections Committee 
Questionnaire to Staff 

1.} Did you vote in the last Staff Congress Election? 

If you did not vote, was it because: 

Lack of interest 
Insufficient number of polling places 
Inconvenient voting hours 
Insufficient election promotion 
Insufficient information concerning election 
was distributed 
Other, explain=------------------------~--------

2.} What changes/improvements would you suggest for the 
items checked above? 

3.} Did you receive your Staff Congress Election Information 
packet, which was mailed to all staff personnel last year? 

4.) What campus publications do you read regularly? 

Campus Digest 
St~ff Congress Newslette~ 
Northerner 

Return to Russ Kerdolff 

AC Room 603 
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